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Madam Chair, 

Distinguished Delegates, Ladies and Gentlemen
I thank you for the opportunity to speak on behalf of the Ministerial Conference on the Protection of Forests in Europe (the MCPFE). The MCPFE is a pan-European forest policy process, involving 46 countries and the EU as signatories and about 40 observer organisations.

The MCPFE works on ecosystem services and the vital interrelation between forests and water, for the supply of good-quality fresh water, protection from natural hazards like floods and soil erosion, and for combating desertification.
Both the MCPFE and the UNECE Water Convention have taken significant steps forward in addressing the issue of forests and water and ecosystem services at management and policy levels in the region. We highly appreciate the important work which has been done within the Convention in developing “Recommendations on Payments for Ecosystem Services”.
The importance of forests and forest management to water resources was stated by ministers responsible for forests at the 5th MCPFE Ministerial Conference in Warsaw in November 2007. 

Warsaw Resolution 2 on Forests and Water points out the important relationships between forests and water, specifically addressing four main challenges (Sustainable management of forests in relation to water, Coordinating policies on forests and water, Forests, water and climate change, Economic valuation of water-related forest services).
→At present, forests and water is one of the most important issues for the MCPFE.
In May this year we organised a workshop on Forests and Water in Antalya, Turkey, jointly with the UNECE Water Convention and other partners. The workshop brought together both forest and water experts from the UNECE region and neighbouring states. The aim was to promote the implementation of Warsaw resolution 2, and to promote the topic of ecosystem services for water. The workshop gave an outstanding opportunity for communication and exchange of knowledge and experiences, and to further strengthen the cooperation between people working with forest and people working with water issues.
→The report from the workshop has recently been published.

One conclusion from the workshop was that there is a need for further cooperation between the forest and water sectors. Participants at the meeting identified a lack of trust, finances, communication, adequate legislation and political commitment between the two sectors within and amongst national governments. To promote cooperation between the forest and water sectors, the participants proposed more efforts in communication, capacity building and training of people in the sectors and stakeholder groups.
A strong cooperation between forest and water sectors at regional level, e.g. between the MCPFE and the UNECE Water Convention should be stimulated, for the best of both sectors. Possible joint activities between the Convention and the MCPFE and other partners were drawn up at the workshop in Antalya. We appreciate that, and would like to collaborate in such activities of common interest, within a political frame.

